
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

January 12th, 2021
The Stark County Board met remotely and in the Courthouse for the January 12th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Vice-Chairman Bush called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows Howes, Loane, Nowlan, Bush, and McMillen present and Curry absent. Vice-Chairman Bush established that a quorum was present, and Mr. Loane led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

There were no public comments.

A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the December 8th, 2020 meeting minutes with all present voting aye, motion carried.  
Committee Reports

In the absence of Chairman Curry, new committee appointments were tabled until next month.
1) Police-Mr. Loane updated the Board on HB163 and how detrimental it would be to local law enforcement if it passes.  He encouraged everyone to sign the petition against the bill.
2) Legislative/Economic Development-None
3) Health Board-Mrs. Bush updated the Board on the status of the vaccination rollout. 
4) Judicial-None

5) Building/Grounds-None
6) Road/Bridge-Mr. Nowlan gave a brief overview of the highway report in the absence of Mr. Giffin. Most activities centered around snow and ice removal. The new building is progressing slowly due to the weather. It was mentioned that it would be practical to let the County Engineer take a county vehicle home in inclement weather rather than driving to the highway department and then taking it out to check roads. 
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-None

8) Policy & Procedure Sub-Committee-Will be addressed later in the agenda.
9) Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval. A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan with a second from Mr. Howes to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Vice-Chairman Bush presented a plaque to outgoing States Attorney James Owens in appreciation of his many years of service to the County. Mr. Owens gave a brief speech on his long career and thanked the County for their tremendous support over the years. 
Finance Report

Treasurer Leezer gave the finance report. She reported a change in reporting the end of fiscal year income. Going forward November will look high and December will look low. This was done to align with the fiscal year audit. There is an issue with canceling the Frontier contract and the County may owe a cancellation fee.  The Board requested SA Campion to look over the contract and report back for possible action next month. 
Sheriff's Report

Chief Deputy Demetreon reported on HB3653 and what the possible outcomes will be if it passes.  
New Business

1) A resolution was presented to appoint Dale Jackson to the Planning Commission.  Mr. Nowlan made the motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mr. McMillen with all present voting aye, motion carried.
2) A resolution was presented to appoint Jim Robison to the Planning Commission.  Mr. Loane made the motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mr. McMillen with all present voting aye, motion carried.

3) The employee handbook revision was tabled until next month.

At 7:05 pm a motion was made by Mr. Nowlan to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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